S O U T H  W O O T T O N  P A R I S H  C O U N C I L

Minutes of an Assets Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 
Wednesday, 2nd March 2016 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.  
1. Present:  Mr M Narborough (Chairman), Mr H Hofmeister, Mrs D Gotts, Mr R Williamson, Rev D Tate, Mr K Reynolds, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).  
   Apologies:  Mr D Price, Mrs M Albinson, Mr S Scales and Mrs T Banks
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 2nd December 2015:  Mr Hofmeister proposed that the minutes were a correct record of the meeting; this was seconded by Mrs Gotts with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.    
3.  To record declarations of any Interests, personal or prejudicial: None
4.  To receive questions from the Public:  None present. 

5.  To discuss matters in relation to:

Allotments:  

Update: Mrs Kirby informed members that she had placed a Notice at the Allotments stating that no dumping of waste is allowed. 

It was reported that some of the chippings which had been dumped there over the winter months had been removed, however quite a pile still remained along with some more recently dumped bamboo plants.

Mr Narborough stated that the dumping of waste material at the Allotments must be stopped.

Mrs Cornwell enquired whether the remaining chippings could be used by spreading them under the hedges.

Mr Reynolds felt that it was quite a job, however said that he would carry out the work and would be grateful if anyone else could offer to help him.

Mrs Kirby informed members that an inspection is due within the next fortnight.

She confirmed that letters would be sent out requesting the rental renewals in April.

Village Hall:  
Update – Storage: Mr Narborough explained that he had been to look at the storage situation at the Village Hall. He said that from a Health and Safety perspective something would need to be done.

He explained that in the alleyway between the cages in the storage area, there are chairs stacked on tables, glass mirrors and general clutter. He said that the area is quite dangerous.

Mrs Cornwell reported that since the arrival of the new Pre-school Manager, a lot of changes had taken place. She said that things have improved greatly, cleanliness has improved and the children are no longer allowed to walk through the storage area or play in the front foyer.

After discussion, Mr Narborough and Rev Tate agreed that they would get together to look at the storage situation and make a plan. It was agreed that the shed which is used for storage of the old chairs and trestle tables would also be looked at.

Window in the Disabled Toilets: Mrs Cornwell referred to previous minutes and stated that funds had been allowed for within the budget to insert a new window into the Disabled Toilet to provide natural light and ventilation.

Mrs Cornwell asked members if she could now proceed and ask Mr Matt Sturgeon to produce some plans for the work.

After discussion, members agreed that Mrs Cornwell should contact Mr Sturgeon and ask if he will kindly produce the plans.

The Green:  

Contracting out work: Mrs Cornwell informed members that following the recent redundancy of the Parish Handyman post, a decision would need to be made regarding the grass and hedge cutting within the Parish.

She explained that currently Country Grounds Maintenance (CGM) Ltd visit the Parish on a fortnightly basis during the cutting season (March to October) to cut the grass at the Green, St Mary’s Churchyard and the Cemetery.

It was felt that the areas previously cut by the Parish Handyman could be added to and included within the CGM Ltd schedule, therefore saving money.
Mr Narborough felt that a part time Handyman would be needed in the future; he felt that the Parish would suffer if there is no Handyman at all.

Mrs Cornwell explained that any small jobs which arise are written on to job cards and kept in a pile. She said that when the Parish Council advertised in the past for someone to assist Ryan, a few local Handymen had come forward offering their services.

She said that once a few jobs pile up, she will contact the Handymen and ask them to provide her with a quote for completing the jobs.

Mr Reynolds explained that his paid employment is shortly coming to an end and said that if the Parish Council requires any small jobs doing, such as raking gravel, putting in posts etc, he would happily help out as a volunteer.

Rev Tate commented that he would like to see the Parish Council employ a trusted Handyman in the future, even if it is just for a few hours per week.

Mrs Cornwell said that people are already pulling together, she said that Mr Hofmeister has carried out tree work and other jobs, Mrs Gotts is hoping to organise some people to put together the bench for the Pond Project, Mrs Cornwell said that she has carried out some tidying in the Cemetery and Mr Reynolds has been emptying the Parish bins on a Friday morning for several weeks.

Mrs Cornwell informed members that North Wootton Parish Council is still looking into the employment of a Handyman. She explained that Mr Will Border the Chairman of the Wootton Park Association is currently trying to arrange a working party of volunteers to clear out the dyke behind the Pavilion.

She said it was suggested that the working party may be able to borrow some of South Wootton Parish Council’s equipment for the work.

Members discussed the matter and felt that the Parish Council should not lend out its equipment.

Mr Williamson added that he is helping with the working party and understood that all volunteers had been asked to provide their own gardening tools.

Rev Tate enquired about the future of the tractor and the other machinery.

Mrs Cornwell said that no hasty decisions would be made; members felt that the machinery may be needed in the future.
Mrs Cornwell asked members if they felt CGM Ltd should be asked to carry out the additional grass and hedge cutting and how often they should be asked to visit the Parish to carry out the work.

She explained that they currently visit, once a fortnight during the season (March to October) to carry out the grass cutting, she explained that if they visit and the grass does not need to be cut, they simply leave and there is no charge for the work.

Members discussed the matter of the grass and hedge cutting and felt that the situation should be trialled for a period of six months. 
· Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should obtain quotes from CGM Ltd to carry out the Parish Hedge cutting once per year.

· To Strim the Parish Verges and Cycle paths once per month on a trial period of six months. 
· No equipment should be lent out.

· The tractor and other machinery should be kept safely stored in the garage.

This was seconded by Rev Tate with all members in favour.
Mrs Gotts spoke regarding the daffodils and other spring flowers growing on the verges and requested that it be made clear to CGM Ltd that they must not strim the daffodils before they have died down.
Common Lane:  Mr Hofmeister reported that one or two potholes have appeared on Common Lane. It was also said that the white triangles on the humps require repainting.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would report both matters to Norfolk County Council Highways, who have carried out this work for us in the past.
St Mary’s Church: 
Rear Footpath: Mrs Cornwell spoke regarding the crazy paving at the rear of St Mary’s Church and explained that it had been reported by Mr Hofmeister that some areas of cement are missing and may have become a trip hazard.
Mrs Cornwell said that she had discussed that matter with Rev Nash and felt that with the proposed Church Extension hopefully starting in 2017, it was felt that whatever is done, not too much money should be spent as it may have to be changed.

Mrs Cornwell explained that she had met with Mr Steven Clark who had carried out the re-pointing work on the front path in the past and he was unhappy to re-point the rear path as it is in such a poor condition.

Mrs Cornwell said that she had asked Mr Clark to provide her with a quote for the cheapest solution.

She explained that to line the path edgings with the cheapest kerbstones, remove the crazy paving, and then lay hardcore and shingle the cost would be £1,975 +VAT.
Mr Hofmeister stated that when he raised the problem he felt that some areas could be temporarily filled with cement.

Rev Tate said that he was not keen on the shingle path idea as it can be difficult for pushchairs and wheelchairs to use.
Mr Hofmeister said that he would be prepared to fill/re-point the problematic areas with cement.

Mr Williamson kindly offered to help and members agreed that this would be a temporary solution to the problem.

Members thanked Mr Hofmeister and Mr Williamson for kindly offering to carry out the work.

Wootton Park:
Update: Mrs Gotts confirmed that at the last meeting on 26th January 2016, Mr Will Border of North Wootton Parish Council had been elected as Chairman of the Wootton Park Association.

She said that following the meeting she had felt that a member of South Wootton Parish Council should take on the role of Vice Chairperson to balance the Committee. 

She stated that after consideration she would be happy to stand for the role.

Members hoped that her kind offer would hopefully be confirmed at the next meeting.

Mrs Gotts reported that the relationship with the Football Club has improved.
Mrs Gotts confirmed that the next meeting would be the AGM in April 2016.

Mr Narborough spoke regarding the Pavilion refurbishment and was concerned that if alterations are carried out and things go wrong then both South and North Wootton Parish Councils may have to pay to put things right. He suggested that the Pavilion could be sub-let to the Football Club.
Members felt that the refurbishment was a simple reshuffle with the limited kitchen facilities being relocated to a more accessible area at the front of the building.

Mr Narborough suggested that the matter of sub-letting should be discussed at the next Wootton Park Association meeting.

SWiB:  
Mrs Gotts stated that things are now beginning to happen; she said that some bulbs have come out early and have provided a good display; the more recently planted bulbs are also just about to come out.

She reported that two new beds have been planted at St Augustine’s Way. 

Mrs Gotts reminded Mrs Cornwell that care must be taken that the bulbs are not strimmed down too early as this damages them for the following year.

Once again she requested that if anyone sees dead heads on the daffodils they can be simply cut off, she said that a few volunteers helped with this work last year.

Mrs Gotts was pleased to report that some fund raising events have been planned; she said that South Wootton in Bloom will be holding a tombola stall at the Craft and Plant Fair on 24th May 2016 on the Tuesday Market Place.
Also, a stall will be held at the South Wootton Village Fete. 

Mrs Gotts said that donations for the tombola would be gratefully received.

It was reported that the Open Gardens weekend is looking more hopeful for this year.

Mrs Gotts stated that other usual jobs will also be happening, the Hanging Baskets, the Planters on the Green, the Road sign beds and the Balcony Baskets will be planted up with summer bedding plants.

She explained that following the Zebra Crossing works at the Castle Rising Road/Oak Avenue junction, the road side beds will be relocated. 

Mrs Gotts said that Mr Nolan Mills will be rotivating and seeding the wildflower strip once again this year.
Finally, Mr Gotts said that work would be starting in the newly cleared area of St Marys Churchyard. She said that they plan to plant a flowering cherry along with perennial plants and shrubs.

She asked if anyone had any spare time to help, volunteers are always needed and are always welcome.

Members were pleased to report that since the last Parish Council meeting when it was said that the snowdrops at Low Road had vanished, they have now appeared and are looking lovely.
Request for Bus Shelters at Grimston Road:  Mr Reynolds explained that he had been asked to bring this matter to the Assets Committee.

He said that the Parish currently has Bus Shelters at Oak Avenue, Nursery Lane, St Augustine’s Way and Langley Road; however he felt that they should be considered for Grimston Road.

It was explained that both the Deas Road Bus Stop and the Woodlands Nursing Home Bus Stop are heavily used and there is no shelter from the weather.

Mr Reynolds suggested that five Bus Shelters would adequately serve Grimston Road, with the Deas Road and Woodlands Nursing Home Bus Stops being the first priority.
Mrs Cornwell said that she would make enquiries into the cost of the Bus Shelters and felt that Adshell may be willing to fund them as they have done so in the past.

Comment was made that as future housing developments happen at Grimston Road and Knights Hill, this could be something which is asked for under the Community Infrastructure Levy.

Mrs Cornwell agreed to contact Adshell and investigate the cost to purchase new Bus Shelters for the Parish.

Request for a Litter Bin: Mrs Cornwell explained that a request had been received from a resident for a new litter bin to be sited at the Avon Road Cycle path.

It was explained that the resident regularly picks up litter in the area and feels that an additional bin would be beneficial.

Members discussed the locations of the existing bins in the area and felt that with a bin sited at the Nursery Lane Bus Shelter and a bin sited at Little Walsingham Close, this should be adequate.

Members agreed that a new litter bin should not be purchased at this time, however felt that the situation should be monitored. 
Mrs Gotts reported that a pair of Football Boots is hanging in a tree at Avon Road and that an Umbrella is stuck in a tree at St Augustine’s Way.
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.25pm.

6. Next meeting: To be held on Wednesday 1st June 2016 at 7pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

1st June 2016




        

           Chairman                                                                                                          
